
Chippewa County Humane Association Board of Director’s Meeting

Chippewa County Courthouse in Room 119Q

August 13, 2018

The Monthly Meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m. at the Chippewa County Courthouse. In attendance were board members: Deb Newman, Pam Gibbs, Lori Mueller, Paula Young, Quincy Chapman, Sandra Stiles, Shelter Manager Holly Morrison and Christine Myers.  Nick Goeman, was absent.

Members of the Public: Deanna Raeke.

Secretary’s Report:  A motion was made to approve the secretary’s report by Lori Mueller and seconded by Paula Young.  All consented.  Minutes approved.

Treasurer’s Report: The current balance of checking is $11,205.00, the Money Market is $186,378.00 and savings is $8,833.00.  A motion was made to approve the treasurer’s report/budget by Paula Young and seconded by Quincy Chapman.  All consented. Report approved.
Shelter Report:  The census for the month of July: there were 26 surrenders (12 dogs and 14 cats), and 55 strays (14 dogs and 38 cats and 3 rabbit). We took in 4 dogs from Texas. There were 4 kittens born at the shelter. There were no dogs or cats euthanized for health concerns. There were no cats or dogs euthanized due to space. There were 20 dog adoptions, 23 cat adoptions, and 2 rabbit adoptions. There were 9 cats transferred to the SCRAM Rescue in St. Paul, MN. There were 11 dog owner claims and 1 cat owner claim. There were 3 cats at Petsmart, 1 dog at Bob’s house for dogs, 3 dogs in foster care, and 30 cats/kittens in foster care. The total census at the end of the month was: 16 dogs, 101 cats, and 3 rabbits at the shelter. 
-There was 1 spay and 7 neuters at Chippewa Vet Clinic, 2 spays at Northside Pet Hospital, 1 spay at Kindness Animal Hospital, 3 neuters at Lake Wissota Animal Hospital, and 2 spays and 1 neuter at Riverview Vet all free of charge. 
-Holly attended a Stanley Town Board Meeting and contracting with the Chippewa Humane Association will be on the Agenda August 6th.  Contract will start on August 15, 2018.
-Riverbend Winery had a Christmas in July for us and raised $215 from ornaments sold.
-Scorch from 92.9 is having an event August 23-29th that we are invited to come between 10-7 pm with adoptable animals.   He will be sitting in a dog create in the parking lot at Milwaukee Burger Company raising money for CHA and ECCHA.
-TTM is having their family picnic day and has asked us to attend again. It will be on September 9th 12-4pm. 
-Spencer Jerome will be coming next (hopefully) to get the sinks in or at least started.
-Senn Blacktop will be doing the driveway sometime this week or next week and the shelter will possibly need to be closed on a Tuesday or Thursday next week.
-Pet Smart adoption event will be September 14 & 15, 2018.  Stacy and Jess will be doing 9/14 and still need some volunteers for the 15th.
- Holly spoke with WEAU for the dog walk and we will advertise a couple of times.  

-The stats on Facebook this month: 
~Post Reach: 46,800 people 
~Post Engagements: 18,900 people
~New Page Likes: 126
~Raised $1330.00 for the emergency fund.

Standing Committees Updates:

A. 2018 Airshow Results:  $2,000.00.  The organizers said that the airshow attendance was down about 20,000 people.
B.  Dog Walk: September 22, 2018.  A little bit behind - it may not be the biggest it will be a dog walk and we will need money.  Pam will get something out to members for additional help.
C.  Packer Raffle:  Will be on December 2, 2018 @ the View.  Deb has a 43" TV and will be using tips from the Airshow that we will put towards a tablet for the raffle.  1st price will be the Packer vs Lions on December 30, 2nd is Badger tickets on November 3 against Rucker's University we will need to hold the drawing for those on October 27th.  3rd prize will be a 43" Flat Screen TV, 4th prize Tablet and 5th prize is Pizza & Beer Party.  Ticket prices will stay the same as last year.  Holly will check with Sarah if we can sell tickets at the Bar.
D.  Green Oasis - 2nd Annual Family Picnic - August 4:  Not a great turn out due to the weather - and other events that were happening in Eau Claire.
E.  Newsletter:  Pam would like to start collecting any updates during our monthly meetings that we would like to have put into the newsletter.  We were in the Parade on Saturday for Pure Water Days - very hot, but it was a lot of fun.  Holly has pictures for the Leinie's events and will share those.  Holly will also get a story for the very sick kitten "Grant".
New Business:
A.  General Fundraisers: Pam Mentioned having a golf outing Quincy will work with Nick on getting this set up.  Next year will need to look at having a 5K run in place of the Dog Walk.  Need work with Leinies on having a "No Run - Run" Quincy will look into this.  Possibly to have an event with Riverbend next year.  Christmas Portrait Family pet photo shoot.
B.  Donation Canisters and Participating Merchants: We need to get new canisters,  Lori and Christy will work on this.  Our current merchants are Jim Falls Cenex
C.  Paw and Purr - set date/theme: It will be April 6, 2018.  Christy will contact the Eagle's club to see if they are open. 
D.  Stuff a Truck:  Nothing has been done yet.  Will short for September 2nd and then have another one the last weekend in September.  
General Updates:

Municipalities Contract:  Possibly need to raise it by $.01 it would only bring in $600.  Last year we raised the cost by to $.02 ($1.14) per person based on the 2017 census - we get the census from the WI Demographic Services Center.  Contracting participants were somewhat upset that we raised the price.  Paula Young made a motion to leave the contracts at $1.14/person and Quincy Chapman second, all present consented. 
Deanna Raeke:  Member of the public who is interested in one of the open board positions.  Why do you want to be a board member.  I have two dogs from the shelter and her and her husband have become more involved in the shelter and she really wants to do more.  It never hurts to have new people and faces to offer new ideas and she feels she could help out the board a lot.  She has a very strong social media background, done a lot of writing, has photography skills.  She is will to put in the time.  Her husband has his CDL so he can drive if we need him to.  Her husband set up drive at this work.  all present consented to voting Deanna onto the Board of Directors for the Chippewa Humane Association.  She will be in charge of a new fund raiser - Christmas pics.  
Elections will need to be done in October this year.  We need to do a public notice of the elections.  We will need to set aside time to discuss our bylaws during that meeting as well and look at the section around time line of service. 
Old Business:

A.   Menomonie Walmart Run and Insurance - Holly was emailing with Shelly and she suggested that Gary should care at least $500,000 as he currently has $50,000 coverage and she would feel better for $300,000.  Gary's insurance will pay first and then our insurance will cover above and beyond.  Holly will check into if Gary damages his vehicle who's insurance will cover first.   
A motion was made to adjourn the meeting by Quincy Chapman and Paula Young seconded it.  The meeting was adjourned at 7:32 p.m. 

The next board meeting will be held on Monday, September 10, 2018 at 6:00 p.m. at the Chippewa County Courthouse in Room 119Q.

Respectfully submitted by Christine Myers, Secretary. 


